
 
 

MINUTES  

  
Thursday – November 17, 2022  

5:30 PM  
The Arlington Common 

  
Present: Andrew McKeever, Nick Zaiac, Cat Bryars, Walter Klinger, Jim Hand, Jay Reichman, Dixie Zens, Brian 
Lent, Nancy Faesy, Sheila Kearns, Rich Zoppel, Martha Cornwell, Carol Farley, Michael Fernandez, Bruce Lierman, 
John LaVecchia Jr., Matthew Perry, Johanna de Graffenreid, Zon Eastes  
  
Staff:  Jonathan Cooper, Callie Fishburn, Jim Sullivan, Bill Colvin, Scott Grimm-Lyon, Jim Henderson, 
  
After enjoying a meal from Bonnie & Clyde’s Corner Market, the meeting was called to order at 6:05PM.  
 
  
I.                  Minutes of September 15, 2022  
               Motion to approve (Kearns). Second (Klinger). Passed unanimously. 

  
II.                BCRC Executive Committee Openings  

Special Interest Commissioner openings: Michael Fernandez of the Bennington County Conservation 
District was appointed Conservation Commissioner. Shires Housing Executive Director, Cat Bryars, was 
appointed BCRC’s Housing Commissioner.  
 
Executive Committee openings: Janet Hurley has resigned as chair to take a position at BCRC. John 
LaVecchia Sr. has also resigned.  
 
Sheila Kearns was nominated to serve on the executive committee. Motion to elect Sheila Kearns as 
secretary of the BCRC executive committee (Zaiac). Second (Reichman). Passed unanimously with SK 
abstaining.  
 

 

Bennington County Regional Commission 



There is still one open position on the executive committee. If you are a commissioner, please let Bill 
Colvin know if you are interested.  
  

III.              Arlington Common Project Update 
 Arlington Common board member, Carol Farley, gave an overview of the project. The Arlington 

Common initially received a planning grant and Brownfields grant to fund the project and the buildings 
were purchased in November 2021. The vision of the Common is community creativity, wellness, and 
culture. They now have 15 classes, and have hosted several events including a fly-fishing festival, film 
fest and housing summit. The second floor is available to rent as a coworking space and there are new 
pickle ball courts. The Common is currently featuring a Norman Rockwell Christmas exhibit and there 
will be events every Friday until Christmas.  

  
 
IV.         Presentation on Vermont Creative Network & CreateVT Action Plan 

Jonathan Cooper introduced Johanna de Graffenreid of Vermont Creative Network, a program of the 
Vermont Arts Council. The Vermont Creative Network developed the CreateVT Action Plan which was 
just named Plan of the Year by the Northern New England Chapter of the American Planning Association.  
 
The VT Creative Network was created in 2015 by legislative mandate. There are six creative zones 
throughout the state, each is unique but all have the same three visions: arts, culture and creativity are 
essential to VT infrastructure; VT communities thrive through creative expression and enterprise; and
 creative enterprises succeed in a diverse, equitable, connected and collaborative environment. VCN 
maintains a research page with creative sector economic information and other resources including the 
Bennington County Cultural Plan (2019). They also Maintain a list of grant programs in the creative 
sector. Some of the zones have done workforce development and professional development workshops 
for sole proprietors and other creatives.  

 
V.       This was Jim Sullivan’s last BCRC meeting before his retirement. Incoming director, Bill Colvin, recognized    
Jim for his 30+ years of service to BCRC.  

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:07PM.  

 

https://www.arlingtoncommon.org/
https://www.arlingtoncommon.org/
https://www.vermontartscouncil.org/vermont-creative-network
https://www.vermontartscouncil.org/vermont-creative-network/vcn-about/research
https://www.vermontartscouncil.org/grants
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